Conservation Commission Meeting

Meeting Minutes

September 7, 2017


Conservation Commission Meeting

Sharon Community Center

September 28, 2017 - DRAFT

Peg Arguimbau, Chair, Meredith Avery, Stephen Cremer, Alan Westman, Michael Donatelle and Keevin Geller were the members present.  Member not present included: Jon Wasserman. The Conservation Administrator, Greg Meister, was present.

A sign-in sheet is on file in the office listing other attendees of the meeting.

7:45 PM – ANRAD 25 Tiot Street, Cape Club of Sharon

Brandon Fanevf, representing the applicant, gave a brief overview of the site. He explained that the wetlands were delineated in January. There was a discussion about the Commission’s expectations, and they explained that they would be exercising their right to hire a consultant, at the developer’s expense, to review the delineation.  Meister will work with the consultant and arrange a mutually agreeable time to begin the process. This hearing will be continued.
Motion: to continue the hearing to a time after line inspection has been performed and Meister has visited the site. 

Cremer, Geller 6-0-0 (Motion Passed)

8:00 PM – RDA, 7 Mitchell Road, Septic Repair 

Rob Carlezone, representing the applicant, showed Commission members an existing plot plan of the site. On this plan, Carlezone noted the perennial stream located to the left of the home as well as other wetlands surrounding the property.  Carlezone explained that the existing septic system is located close to the wetlands and the perennial stream.  The plan is to remove the existing septic tank and replace and install with a new tank, chamber and leaching field. Since the entire property is located within a wetland area, the new system will still be located within the wetland buffer. The applicant is proposing to erect a silt sock around the entire site.  The area is not wooded and is comprised mainly of grass. The existing septic tank will be removed and replaced with a 1500 gallon tank, meeting the Board of Health regulations. Meister informed Commission that he will need to take another look at the property as there was a previous violation at the site of the proposed septic replacement. The contractor should contact the office prior to any work beginning, and it should be noted that Meister will perform inspections during the course of proposed work. Negative Determination should be sent to Carlezone.

Motion to approve Negative Determination per plan, contact office prior to work beginning
Westman, Avery 6-0-0 (Motion Passed)

Commission members signed warrants.

Old/New Business:
31 Gabriel Road: A September 30th deadline had been given to the Kelly’s to correct the violation. There has been continual communication between the Kelly’s and Arguimbau of the progress being made. Meister will visit the site to ensure that the boundaries and markers have been set.

53 East Street: Violation. Homeowner wished to extend their yard.  They hired Greenfield Landscaping to perform the work.  Though much of the area being worked on was outside of wetlands, there was a small area of wetlands which the contractor encroached upon. He will be required to remove some of the material which was put in and to make corrections to the area.  Meister will follow.
Ames Street at the intersection of Deborah Sampson.  The existing home sits along a brook. He cut down 6 trees (some of which were leaning over the home and some which were decaying). Meister explained that the homeowner was cooperative and will be replanting some of the trees.

A Commission member asked if the Commission in the past worked with landscapers, providing education on what type of work is allowed and not allowed. (To assist in preventing homeowners from doing that which is not allowed). Meister explained that in his experience, most folks new what they were doing was wrong, but performed the work anyway. 
Lake update.  Weed removal was performed in the cove.  A lot of fanwart was removed. It was an interesting process. A ten second video clip was taken of the removal and will be forwarded to Commission members.  The thought is that perhaps the next time this process is used, a longer video be taken and put on the web in an effort educate the public on what the Commission is doing to protect the lake.

Open Space: Wasserman has been busy and not sure if he has spoken with IT about use of survey monkey. Arguimbau has not had a chance to speak with Berger about Beech Tree Park and the Dog Park. She hopes that before the next meeting, she will have had a chance to discuss. Would like to discuss and finalize plans for the survey at the next meeting.  Arguimbau asked that a half hour be set aside at the next meeting for  Open Space.
350R Massapoag Ave.  Perc tests are currently being performed at the site. Meister visited the sited and informed Commission members that for the most part, the wetland lines remained the same, though at the backside of the property, he brought the line back a bit (he had previously based the line on vegetation).

Bylaw: Avery inquired about the Commissions bylaw. Arguimbau explained that an email was received by Town Clerk, Marlene Chused informing that the codification has been completed. 

What this means is that it will now be up to us to replace our old bylaw with the new one we worked on.  It is too late for the November Town Meeting, but the new bylaw should be submitted to the Spring Town Meeting to be voted on, so that the Commission can begin operating under the new changes. 

Meeting Minutes:

August 3, 2017 – Grammatical changes.
Motion: to approve August 3rd minutes as amended
Donatelle, Westman 3-0-3 (Motion Passed)
September 7, 2017 – Grammatical changes.
Motion: Move to accept as amended
Cremer, Geller 5-0-1 (Motion Passed)

Future meeting schedule: Thursday, October 5th and October 19th
Motion: to adjourn meeting

Cremer, Avery 6-0-0 (Motion Passed)
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